

Our Mission Statement

Taking the Gospel of Jesus Christ to the imprisoned and persecuted church through music and evangelism.

Dear Ministry Partners,

Just prior to our Cuba trip, we returned from a powerful 10-day prison tour across Florida, which began on February 3, 2025. Our journey took us to four correctional facilities: Gadsden Re-Entry, Madison Correctional, Lowell Annex (Women's), and Marion Correctional. Each stop was filled with the presence of God, and we witnessed His hand at work in incredible ways!

At **Gadsden Re-Entry** and **Madison Correctional**, we visited the existing Church Behind Bars (CBB) communities to encourage the body of Christ, support the current CBB classes set to graduate in June, and share the gospel through music, testimony, and biblical teaching. It was a blessing to see the Lord strengthening His people behind prison walls.

At **Lowell Annex**, we had the honor of launching a brand-new CBB program! We trained the chaplain and facilitators, and we were amazed by the response—50 women registered for the English class and 31 for the Spanish class. Alongside this, we ministered through music and the gospel message, with Phil and Patti Hicks joining us from California. We also visited those in confinement, praying with many women and witnessing God's comfort and presence in their lives.

Our final stop was Marion Correctional, where we celebrated a major milestone—the graduation of the tenth CBB English class and the third Spanish class! We had the privilege of hosting a meal for the graduates, generously provided by Augusto Odio, a faithful volunteer at Marion. In total, we saw 157 individuals respond positively to the gospel, 149 new registrations for CBB classes, and 44 graduates celebrating their discipleship journey. Additionally, we were amazed to hear testimonies of healing that took place during the concert when the Lord prompted Tony to pray for healing. God is truly moving in the prisons!

Blessings, International Solid Rock Ministry



Evening Evangelistic Concert at MCI



Graduation Lunch MCI - 10th graduation

CUBA MARCH 2025 MISSION UPDATE

The situation on the ground remains dire and has notably worsened since our November trip. This trip the electricity was out daily for several hours at a time and at one point there was a blackout island-wide for 3 days. Cuba's economy is experiencing extreme inflation, and banks are severely limiting daily and monthly withdrawals, resulting in long lines of people trying to access their meager funds.



Homes in Los Mangos are constructed with whatever can be found.



A 12 year old girl with a growth disease. She stays on this bed all day.

We are deeply grateful for your generous financial support and faithful prayers. God answered, enabling us to bring over 600 pounds of essential humanitarian supplies, including sugar, powdered milk, canned meats, and over-the-counter medical items, to the home churches we support.



With your help, we were able to feed the pastors every day at the conference.

Our team visited Pastor Reynol and the church in Los Mangos, where we delivered these supplies. We engaged in house visits within the village, sharing the gospel and praying with numerous families who accepted Jesus Christ as Lord. We spent time encouraging the Cuban people as they endure both physical and spiritual struggles. Los Mangos is an area heavily influenced by witchcraft and spiritual darkness. We praise God that the light of Christ is shining in these dark places, bringing hope to those who seek Him.

In Bauta, we partnered with Pastor Rolando, conducting a three-day pastors' conference focused on "Foundations of Personal Ministry," attended by 92 pastors and leaders. Alongside the conference, our team conducted house visits, sharing the Gospel. This region is estimated to have approximately 85% of its population involved in idol worship and witchcraft. We could feel the palpable darkness in some homes. In one instance, a woman became angry and aggressive

with our team. We prayed over her home, rebuking the demonic spirits and asking the Lord to draw her to Himself. We were encouraged to witness 39 people repent and surrender their lives to Jesus Christ during our 56 visits.

PRAY FOR CUBA!

We also spent time with Pastor Josue at the Hope for La Lisa farm. This trip, several volunteers brought tools and equipment to assist with electrical installation in Pastor Josue's home. The team dedicated three days to working in the farmhouse.

We were delighted to see the progress made: the chicken coop netting is complete, and chickens are now contained; the fence with barbed wire is now preventing cows from entering the garden; and the farm is now producing honey from newly established beehives.



New Electric at Pastor Josue's House James Mullen and Mike Mendoza

The farm continues to face challenges in finding labor, with Pastor Josue carrying much of the burden, which slows progress. We prayed with him and for the farm, asking for God's provision for labor and for Josue's continued faithfulness to the vision God has given him.

Our next mission trips to Cuba are in July and November of 2025. We will be continuing work on the Hope for La Lisa farm, we will be teaching a



Chicken Coop at La Lisa Farm. There are also thirteen little chicks on the property.

marriage seminar for the La Lisa community at Pastor Josue's church, we hope to bring much needed humanitarian aid, and spend time with the local churches evangelizing in the community.

Please join us in prayer for God's provision for our brothers and sisters in Cuba who are facing immense hardship. If you feel led to financially support our Cuba mission, please give online at www.internationalsolidrock.org. Interested in joining us on a future mission trip to Cuba, please contact us at info@thesolidrock.org for more information.



New Fruit Trees Planted at La Lisa Farm.



Pastor Chip Teaching at Conference.

2025 SCHEDULED EVENTS

Apr 29 - May 1	-Homestead, Florida -CBB GRADUATION
May 2 - 4	-SFRC South Doral, FL -CBB GRADUATION
June 2 -3	-Gadsden, Havana, FL - CBB GRADUATION
June 4 - 5	-Madison CI, FL - CBB GRADUATION
June 7 - 8	-Lowell Woman's, Ocala, FL - CBB
June 9 - 10	-Marion CI, Ocala, FL - CBB
July 12 - 19	-CUBA MISSION TRIP - COME JOIN US!
Aug 4 - 6	-Homestead CI, Florida City - CBB
Aug 7 - 9	-SFRC South Doral, FL - CBB
Oct 1, 2	-Gadsden ReEntry, Havana - CBB
Oct 3, 4	-Madison CI, Madison, FL - CBB
Oct 6, 7	-Lowell ANNEX, FL - CBB GRADUATION
Oct 8, 9	-Marion CI, Ocala, FL - CBB GRADUATION
Nov 1 - 8	-CUBA MISSION TRIP - COME JOIN US!
Jan 5 - 7	-Homestead CI, - CBB GRADUATION
Jan 8 - 10	-SFRC South Doral, FL -CBB GRADUATION
Feb 2 -3	-Gadsden, Havana, FL - CBB GRADUATION
Feb 4 - 5	-Madison CI, FL - CBB GRADUATION

PRAYER WORKS

PRAISE AND PRAYER REQUEST

Praise the Lord - For the many who are coming to Christ during these desperate days as we get closer to Heaven's gate.

Praise the Lord - For the provision of humanitarian aid and financial support for Cuba. This was a huge blessing to the pastors and leaders.

Praise the Lord - For the many souls that are coming to the understand of His great love and forgiveness that is for them.

Pray for the Church Behind Bars - We have a very ambitious schedule for 2025 and financial assistance is needed to cover this enormous growth. Please pray for our fundraising campaigns.

Pray for our lead team's travel and lodging expenses for our prison and Cuba mission trips.

Pray that God's will be done, and we remain faithful stewards of the Gospel.

Thank you for your prayers and support!

REMEMBER TO PRAY FOR OUR WEEKLY CBB TRAINING SESSIONS ESPECIALLY THE PEER-LED UNITS.

a center text

Pray for the release of this GRACIAS A LA MUSICA video of the concert that was performed at the Jose Marti Theater with the Anacaona Orchestra and Tony Loeffler & Fusion Blues. The audience was filled with many who did not know Jesus as Lord.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Rev. Tony Loeffler — President
William (Chip) Nelson — Vice President
Mary Ann Loeffler — Treasurer
Sue Cuccia — Secretary
Ed Maina, Robert Jaeger, Steve Sibilia, Dave
Grossi

Public Relations info@thesolidrock.org

The International Solid Rock, Inc. P.O. Box 212938 West Palm Beach, FL 33421

Ministry website: www.thesolidrock.org

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK, TWITTER or YOUTUBE

Save Time - Give By Text

Type GIVE to this number: (561) 571-7770